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Jones, Michael

From: Tanner, Matt <Matthew.Tanner@environment-agency.gov.uk>

Sent: 26 January 2023 11:10

To: info@nelsonplanthire.co.uk; Jones, Michael

Subject: RE: Whitehouse Field - Schedule 5 Notification and TVBC consultation

Morning Simon and Michael, 

 

Thank you for your previous email. I have been chasing Test Valley Borough Council over the last couple of weeks, 

and they are not yet in a position to provide feedback. Without this information which is pertinent to our 

assessment, we are not in a position to conclude our Recovery vs Disposal decision. It is correct you are entitled to 

deem it refused, but in an effort to get an agreeable conclusion to our determination, we would like to ask for an 

extension to the deadline. We are expecting a response from TVBC within the next couple of weeks – so I would like 

to recommend a deadline of the 17th February. Please let me know if this is agreeable, or if you are still intending to 

appeal. 

 

Kind regards, 

Matt Tanner BSc (Hons) MSc  
Senior Permitting Officer (Waste Deposit Team) 
Environment Agency | Richard Fairclough House, Latchford, Warrington WA4 1HT 
 

Matthew.Tanner@Environment-Agency.gov.uk 

Mobile: 07876 130613 
Pronouns: he/him (why is this here?) 
Typical hours : Monday – Friday, 7am – 3pm 
 

 

 

 

From: info@nelsonplanthire.co.uk <info@nelsonplanthire.co.uk>  

Sent: 24 January 2023 17:09 

To: Tanner, Matt <Matthew.Tanner@environment-agency.gov.uk> 

Cc: 'Jones, Michael' <Michael.Jones2@tetratech.com> 

Subject: RE: Whitehouse Field - Schedule 5 Notification and TVBC consultation 

Importance: High 

 

Matt, 

 

Further to our recent emails and in anticipation of the EA response after your recent meeting with the LPA. 

 

You are aware that we have set a reasonable deadline to yourselves of COB on the 27th January 2023 before we 

commence with the appeal process and escalate the application to the planning inspectorate to finally obtain the 

Permit that we require in order to complete the works to the golf course. I am hopeful that you are now in a 

position after your meeting with the LPA whereby you have verified the works to be done to complete the golf 

course and can concur with our application and provide us with the required permit in order to proceed and 

complete the works. 

 

Your earliest response is greatly appreciated. 


